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We hope you will enjoy reading our second newsletter of 2014 and find the information useful.

CQC:   Buckden & Little Paxton Surgeries' CQC inspection was conducted in February this year.  A full report can be found on the CQC website or by following the link: http://www.cqc.org.uk/node/739035
We were not wholly satisfied at the way in which the inspection was conducted by the CQC inspectors who gave our surgeries an unexpected two-day inspection instead of the expected one day and we are going through their complaints process currently.   We hope to be able to give you more information on this score in our next newsletter.

Suffice to say, we are delighted to announce that we passed on every level except a minor issue whereby we were found to have some out-of-date equipment in our emergency bag and 'though CQC deemed this to have only a 'minor impact' on the care which we provide to our patients, we have taken this very seriously and have put stringent checks in place to ensure this cannot happen in the future.

DCCS Ltd

You may well be aware that Dr Fargnoli's Dermatology, Minor Surgery and Vasectomy services, based at Buckden Surgery [DCCS Ltd], also had their CQC inspection in January this year.    We are pleased to report that they were given a clean bill of health and the inspection report can be found at:

http://www.cqc.org.uk/search/all/DCCS?location=Buckden%2C%20Huntingdonshire%20District%2C%20United%20Kingdom
Massive congratulations to all staff members who have achieved such high standards and who have endured not one, but two intense inspections!


NEW STAFF
We are pleased to welcome new members of staff to our team.
Apprentice:  We decided to take on an apprentice through Learn Direct and Megan Greaves started with us in March and is already proving a great asset.  Mostly based in reception at Buckden Surgery, Megan is quickly learning the ropes but also spending valuable time with dispensary and in the secretarial department so that she gains as much of a rounded experience as possible during her year-long contract.   Megan is 18 and a resident of St. Neots 'though she and her family are registered at an alternative surgery.   Megan owns her own horse and is a keen rider.    She says of her time here "I am really enjoying my work at Buckden Surgery and am developing many new skills to help me advance in the future".
FY2 - Dr Holly Owens says .....

"I am an FY2 doctor completing a four month rotation in General Practice here at Buckden and Little Paxton.  I qualified in 2012 from University College London where I also did a BSc in History of Medicine.   My favourite rotation so far has been Cardiology at Papworth Hospital and I am keen to pursue a career in Medicine hopefully specialising in Haematology.   I find haematology very interesting and challenging and I like the fact that you can spend time on the ward, in the clinic and in the laboratory.   Also the lack of general medical on-calls is very appealing!!
Having said all that, I may easily be swayed to General Practice!  Everyone here has been so welcoming and supportive and I feel I am learning an awful lot.   Thank you to everyone for making my induction here go so smoothly.

When I'm not engrossed in the British Journal of Haematology[!] I enjoy reading fiction, particularly at the moment the Game of Thrones series. I am taking a year out of my medical training next year to go travelling and so am also busy planning that.  I am hoping to take on Australia and Central/South America so if anyone has any tips/advice they would be very welcome!"
STAFF NEWS:  Congratulations to Dr Greg Clements who has passed his final exams as a GP.  
SUGGESTION BOXES:   Please note that the repeat prescription boxes at both Buckden and Little Paxton now double-up as suggestion boxes.   Both boxes are locked for staff to retrieve the innards.   Please add your name and contact details to your suggestion so that we then are able to courteously feed back to you.

FLU DAY:   Flu Day has been set for Saturday October 11th at both surgeries.   Appointments will open early September.  Book early to avoid disappointment!

SMARTENING UP!:  The Partners all agreed it was time for a bit of Spring smartening up - what do you think of our Receptionists' and Dispensers' new uniforms?   Smart uniforms reflect smart working.

BLOOD PRESSURE MONITORING MACHINES:  These marvellous machines are a great way of patients being able to monitor their blood pressure readings over a short period of time.  We are requiring patients to use this facility more and more to aid their healthcare and we are aware that the surgery has a waiting list.   Those on this waiting list will be pleased to know that we are in the process of ordering ten more machines with adaptors for your ease of use.

LITTLE PAXTON:  
Possible building improvements?  There have been some suggestions [anonymously] from Little Paxton patients for improvements to the building such as an easy-open door from foyer to reception and a privacy screen to reduce noise between reception and the waiting room.   We just want to remind patients that Little Paxton Surgery's ‘nuts and bolts’ do not belong to the partners but are managed by NHS Properties, unlike Buckden Surgery.   We have been in touch with NHS Properties to talk with them about possible improvements at Little Paxton and are awaiting a date for a visit for a general discussion.   It is worth noting however that NHS Properties is going through major restructuring which may delay matters.
LITTLE PAXTON PATIENT ASSOCIATION:

Are you a Little Paxton patient and fancy a bit more of a say?   Why not consider joining the newly-forming Little Paxton Patient Association?  Interested parties should contact Jean Matheson in the first instance at jean.matheson321@btinternet.com
A board will be going up in Little Paxton reception dedicated to Little Paxton Patient Association notices.  Watch this space .................
TOILETS:   You will be pleased to know that we now have a dedicated male toilet and a dedicated female toilet for patients at Little Paxton! 

BUCKDEN:  Parking:  Please can we urge patients to park between the yellow bollards in a straight line to the left of the car park at Buckden?     Please also park in a straight line and as close as practicably safe and comfortable to the next parked car to the right of the car park.   Staff at Buckden Surgery have marvelled recently at the careless positioning of some cars taking up two spaces - parking is tight at times and we would really appreciate your cooperation.

May we also give a respectful reminder that the car park at Buckden Surgery is private property and is for the strict use of patients visiting the surgery only.

Dispensary:   Patients are making good use of internet repeat medication requests and should you not have this facility set up, please do get in touch with reception who will print your own unique password to start using this useful service.    This is a great way to order repeat medications out of surgery hours.   Please bear in mind that when the Dispensary Team are busy serving they may not be able to answer the phone.    Leaving a message on the answering service is an effective means and messages are picked up regularly to be actioned throughout the day.   You can, of course, drop your repeat prescription into dispensary.
Please remember …..
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DISPENSARY      

A reminder about repeat prescriptions.
REPEAT PRESCRIPTIONS

REGULARLY REQUIRED MEDICATION

Please remember when you place a repeat request we need

48hrs

Before you call to collect your prescription
This also applies to medication requests from hospital consultants, etc.

FOR MEDICATION YOU ORDER REGULARLY [REPEATS], PLEASE LEAVE A MESSAGE ON THE DISPENSARY ANSWERING MACHINE [OPTION 2] LEAVING YOUR NAME, ADDRESS OR EMIS NO. [FOUND TOP RIGHT OF REPEAT SLIP] AND DETAILS OF MEDICATION REQUIRED.
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Request for medication by private consultants:    

If you visit a Private Consultant (or even sometimes an NHS Consultant) who recommends a particular medication, wherever possible we will try to accommodate by prescribing as an NHS prescription. However we are bound by national and local formularies, which your Consultant should be aware of. If the requested medication is not within these formularies then your GP may well be able to recommend a suitable alternative.  

IMPORTANT DATES:  
We will be closed on the following afternoons for essential staff training:

Tuesday June 17

Wednesday July 16

Bank Holiday Monday August 25.

Older Peoples Health:  As part of a nationwide improvement to Older People's Healthcare needs and an integral part of the new GP contracts, we are aiming to offer all 75 and over patients a "named GP". This is hoped to enhance the continuity of care we and all our allied colleagues are able to provide.   Regardless, however, all patients - whatever their age - are able to consult with whichever GP they so choose here at the surgery.
HOLIDAY SEASON:   We love the holiday season and it is fast approaching!   Please give plenty of time for courses of vaccinations if you are lucky enough to be off to a far-flung corner of the world - please phone for advice if you are unsure.   
Remember also, if you are away for a couple of weeks and need to take medication with you, make sure you put your repeat prescription into the dispensary, on line or via telephone, in plenty of time. 

NON-NHS FEES:   We would just like to remind patients that most non-NHS documents required by patients to be filled in or signed by a GP carry a cost to the patient.  Doctors are involved in a whole range of non-medical work, largely on the basis that they occupy a position of trust within the community, and therefore are entrusted to verify the accuracy of information.    When a GP signs a certificate or completes a report, they have a professional duty to check the accuracy of such information which may on occasions involve examining a patient's entire medical record.   Some reports form part of the NHS contract and, therefore, no charge is permissible.   Charging for Non-NHS documents is standard practice nationally for those in Primary Care and is supported by the BMA on whose advice fees are set.  
         Update your Details
Have we got your up-to-date mobile phone and e-mail address?  Please let us know of any changes so we are able to keep you up-to-date should you wish us to.   So many patients are finding the text reminders of their appointments very useful, but if you would like to opt out of this service whilst still allowing us your mobile number details, this is possible - just tip us the nod!

DATA EXTRACTION:   After an initial flurry of activity, the Government has postponed implementing data extraction until an unspecified date.   Opt-out forms are still available at reception as we believe this WILL happen in the not too distant future.  If you are happy for data extraction to take place, you need do nothing further.

FEAST WEEK:  Buckden Surgery Patients' Association members are busy collecting for their stall at Buckden Feast Week being held in June.   Any donations of good quality jars, tins or bottles for their tombola would be gratefully appreciated.

NHS Health Checks:   The old adage that prevention is better than cure is as relevant today as it has always been.    If you are aged 40 - 74 then you are entitled to an NHS Health Check every five years.    In particular, we are looking to help prevent heart disease, strokes, diabetes, kidney disease and dementia.    The check will take only about twenty minutes out of your day so please do book your Health Check at your earliest convenience.

RESEARCH READY:  We are currently involved in three really worthwhile research studies:
< CAPE study which looks at the pattern of care needs of people approaching the end of their life in the community.
<  VBI [Very Brief Intervention] study which is a tool for promoting physical activity and is an additional part of the NHS Health Checks we already provide to patients.

< FAST study helping researches prevent asthma attacks and involves patients who inhale steroids regularly and have needed a course of steroid tablets in the last year.

All patients will be invited via letter if eligible but do enquire if you want further information.
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On June 29th Dr Irwin, Dr Fargnoli, Viv and Iona will be taking part in "2 wheels for the Woodlands" - a 60 mile cycle ride which is raising funds for the extension for the Woodlands.   If you would like to sponsor them, forms are at reception.

